
   

 

 
 

 
MEASURES ADOPTED IN BOLIVIA DUE COVID-19 

 
On March 17, 2020 the Bolivian government announced the following measures, 
effective through March 31, 2020:  
 

 Beginning at 00:00h on March 20, entry to Bolivia will be restricted to only 
Bolivian Citizens. Bolivian citizens will be subject to health protocols. 

 Beginning at 00:00h on March 21, all international flights are suspended. 

 Beginning at 00:00h on March 21, all national passenger flights are 
suspended. 

 Beginning at 00:00h on March 21, all international, interdepartmental, and 
interprovincial travel by land, river, or lake is suspended. 

 Effective immediately, commercial establishments will be open 8:00-15:00 
for opening and attention to the public. 

 Effective immediately, the workday is 8:00-13:00. 

 Effective immediately, there is a general curfew from 17:00-6:00. 

 Effective immediately, public transport is limited to 6:00-18:00. 
  
As of March 16, 2020, discotheques, bars, movie theaters, sporting events, large 
gatherings, gyms, amusement parks, night-time activities at event halls, and any 
gathering of over 100 persons are prohibited. 
  
Entry and Exit Requirements: 
 

 Beginning at 00:00h on March 20, entry to Bolivia is restricted to only 
Bolivian citizens. Bolivian citizens will be subject to health protocols 
established by the World Health Organization. 

 Beginning Wednesday, March 18, 2020, foreign travelers coming from the 
Schengen Zone, the United Kingdom, Ireland, or Iran will not be admitted to 
Bolivia. 
 


